
TOWN OF GLENDALE-MINUTES OF MEETING 
September 12, 2022 

 

Subject to change upon board approval 
     
Chairman Raye Walz called the regular monthly meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  The meeting was properly 
posted in 3 places and also posted on the town website. Present were Walz, Steve Murray and Brian (Gus) 
Hyer, is a Quorum.  Also attending were Kathy Pope, Ted Milne, Jamie Hyer and Mary Roets. 

Minutes from the August 2022 meetings were reviewed. Motion Steve, second Gus, to accept the 
minutes as presented. M.C. 

Treasurer’s Bank balance: $145,270.11 / Book Balance: $93,484.95. 
Public Comment: none 
Construction Applications:  

 Brandau’s permit for a home addition/remodel was approved. Motion Gus, second Steve. M.C. 

 Dahl’s permit was approved for a pole shed upon return of signed application. Motion Steve, second 
Gus. M.C. 

Driveway Applications: Discussion on Schwante’s, Oelke’s and Rische’s driveways. 
 
Procedural motions:  

 Kathryn Pope was granted a variance for seasonal use of occupancy in the Park Model travel trailer 
located at 28320 Nuthatch Rd. Motion Gus, second Steve. M.C.  

 Discussion on Eastling’s driveway and fire number placement. Proposed driveway access is through 
another property according to Monroe Co. & gis maps. Steve made a motion to approve the assigned 
fire number placement. Motion failed due to lack of a second. 

 Discussion on Hubbard property and right of way encroachments. Follow up letters have been sent. 

 Motion Gus, second Steve to approve Land Use application & certificate updates. M.C. 

 Motion Gus, second Steve to add a $40 fee for new driveway applications going forward. M.C. 

 Discussion on mower attachment tabled until October monthly meeting.  

 Motion Gus, second Steve to sell scrap culvert. M.C. 

 ARPA funds use & reporting discussion. 

 Motion Steve, second Gus to approve insurance payment and renewal. M.C. 

 Discussion on part-time employees. 

 2023 preliminary budget workshop is scheduled for October 10th 2023 at 5:30pm. 

 Motion Gus, second Steve to rescind the sale of scrap culvert. M.C. 
 
Clerk Correspondence:  
 Clerk correspondence was reviewed. 
Shop Report/Board Communication: 
 Patrolman Jeremy Elder presented a print out of his recently completed and upcoming projects.  
The Board discussed Town recycling & garbage acceptance changes. Bale wrap is NO longer accepted, it 
should be disposed of at the Monroe Co. Landfill est. @ $35 per Ton. Mattresses and box springs will still be 
accepted but with a $20 fee for each item, as the Town incurs fees to dispose of them. 
 
Monthly bills were reviewed & approved. Motion Steve, second Gus, to pay the bills as presented. 

 
Motion Gus, second Steve, to adjourn. M.C.  Meeting adjourned at 9:40 PM. 

 
The Towns next Monthly Meeting will be Monday, October 10th, 2022 at 5:30 pm.   
 
Respectfully submitted by: Jamie Hyer, Clerk 


